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Siya Kolisi,  
Springbok Rugby 
player & Stomers 
Captain, recently 
visited his Alma Mater 
– here together with 
Mr Rod McCleland, 
Travis de Bruin, 
Campbell de Wet & 
Mr Neil Bielby. 

 

Matthew Breetzke and Lutho Sipamla were awarded their Honours 
blazers at assembly on 13 March for their achievements in Cricket. 

 
INTERHOUSE SWIMMING GALA:  Lang House won 3 trophies: 

Jordan van der Berg, Brendan Gouws & Ricky King 
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Dear Parents, Old Greys and Friends 
 
At the end of this term we bid a sad farewell to Senior Deputy, Mr Rod McCleland, 
as he enters into his well-deserved retirement – and this after an association of 41 
years at The Grey.  I have been hugely privileged and blessed to have had this 
gentleman as my right hand man.  He personifies integrity, wisdom, loyalty, 
commitment and passion.  As our ‘school architect’ and a creative, out the box thinker, 
he has been integral in the planning of many of our school building projects that have 
come to fruition over the years.  He has been an outstanding educator – in every 
sense of the word – and has touched the lives of so many at our school, both boys 
and staff.  He has been a superb and meticulous administrator together with 
exceptional organizational skills and ability.  Mr McCleland has involved himself fully 
in the extramural programme the school has to offer.  The sport of cricket, in 
particular, involved him extensively at school, club, provincial and national levels.  To 
this day he is well-respected and admired in the cricketing community, having played 
first class cricket, managed and selected schoolboy teams, and coached school cricket 
teams over many years.  He has a wealth of knowledge and experience, and has 
always imparted and shared his wisdom, love and passion for the game. 

 
Mr Rod McCleland could have quite easily headed-up any number of top schools in 
our country, but his ‘calling’ was to serve his beloved Grey – the staff, boys, Parents 
and Old Greys.  And so this exceptional educator, together with his wonderfully 
supportive wife, Margo, now enter the next phase of their lives.  We wish them a 
long, a happy and a healthy retirement. 

 
A number of senior posts at The Grey will have to be filled in the near future, this with 
the departure of our two deputies, Messrs George Symons and Rod McCleland – 
and with the fast-approaching retirement of the Rector at the end of this year.  
Succession planning is underway while eagerly awaiting the publication of an East 
Cape Bulletin in which these posts will be advertised.  We have been advised by the 
Department that this Bulletin should be released in April.  Once this is done, the School 
Governing Body will process applications after which submissions will be made to the 
Department.  My hope is that this exercise will be finalized speedily and efficiently. 

 
We were devastated with the recent loss of 4 Old Greys who tragically lost their lives 
in car accidents – Shane Fourie, Philip Weyer-Henderson, Jarryd McKinnon 
and Hilton Crous.  Our thoughts and prayers are with these families at this sad time. 

 
I am delighted that Mr Garron Everts (Hudson Park) has accepted a teaching post 
at The Grey.  He will commence his duties with us at the start of the 3rd Quarter. 
 
Please do study your son’s academic report closely. His results this term are based 
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on a series of standardized tests.  Our mid-year exams in 2017 will extend into the 
last week of the 2nd term.  Please bear this in mind when planning your June/July 
holidays. 
 
TOP 10 ACADEMICS IN EACH GRADE  

 

Congratulations to the following on achieving the TOP 10 ACADEMIC SLOTS in 
each Grade, based on 1st Term results:       
   

 GRADE 12 GRADE11 GRADE 10 

1 Anré Anvari  Gerhard Woithe Liam Oberholster 

2 Joshua Stander Douw Steenkamp Sachin Naidoo 

3 Matthew Ash Michael Marais Benjamin Roode 

4 Keegan Hull Dylan de Lange Cameron Venter 

5 Dylan Finlay Adriaan Bouwer Caleb Dryden 

6 Luther Richards Matthew Woods Jason Porter 

7 Robert Shellard James Potgieter Raa'iq Fataar 

8 André Nel Caleb Loyson 
Troy van der 
Westhuysen 

9 Jarryd Cuthbertson Haris Bhatti Ricky King 

10 Sean Callaghan Matthew van Wyk Derek Bakker 

 

 GRADE 9 GRADE 8  

1 Russell Lister Joshua Stephenson  

2 Nafi Alam Thomas Daniels  

3 Craig Danckwerts Zach Heynes  

4 Jaryd Brickhill Wian Pieterse  

5 Pranesh Raga (5th) Luke Oberholster  

6 
Nathan Sieberhagen 
(5th) 

Lu'ay Sarrahwitz 
 

7 Simon Carthew Justin Dames  

8 Nicholas Keevy George Koumbarakis  

9 Oliver Roode David Greeff  

10 Hlumelo Mooi James Hofmeyr  
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CHANGE IN SCHOOL RULES: 

Please note some of our rules have been updated as follows: 

3.  Blazer: The official Grey blazer is worn and must be kept buttoned at all times. 
Blazers must be worn on the school campus at all times. 

11.  European style haircuts (Short side hair but long on top of the head) are not 
allowed. 

13. The full school uniform is worn when moving to or from the school premises in 
the morning and after school. Blazers must be worn at all times on the school campus 
and may only be removed during breaks and in class with the permission of the class 
teacher. Blazers are to be worn between classes during the school day. At the end of 
extramural activities, the full school tracksuit with regulation track-shoes or the full 
school uniform MUST be worn when returning home after sport. 

14.  Kit bags:  Only the official school kit bag may be used and only for the carrying 
of sports kit - no books. The pupil's name must be embroidered on the kit-bag. (If 
you do not want your son’s name on the outside of his bag/s, it can be done on the 
inside.)  

15. School Suitcases/Book-bags: Only official school book-bags may be used to 
carry books. The pupil’s name must be embroidered on the bag. 
 
These will appear in the Term Calendar next term for future reference.  
 

ACADEMIC MATTERS 

MATRIC RESULTS 2016 

2016 saw the ninth set of Matrics schooled under the NCS-FET Curriculum reach the 
end of the high school line. Our Grade 12 class of 2016 (151 pupils) made a very good 
showing, achieving a university entrance pass rate of 86.1%. After re-marking and 
re-writing procedures have been concluded, we confidently expect the above statistics 
to improve somewhat. Our current Matriculants will also realise the importance of 
hiking the Bachelors pass rate back into the nineties!  The Matrics of 2017 will know 
what is expected of them.  Show us what you CAN do this year!   

Aggregates do not form part of the Department's reporting procedure, but no fewer 
than 22 of our Grade 12 candidates attained a pass level equivalent to Full Academic 
Colours (‘A’-aggregates) at Grey: Murray Biggs, James Kriel, Joshua van Zyl, 
Jan le Roux, Nicolas Adam, Michael Smith, Bonga Mosola, Rudolf Oelofse, 
Tertius Groenewald, Brent van der Walt, Liam Crear, James Abrey, Nicholas 
Merrington, Chad Lovemore, Michael Biggs, Andrew Smith, Ernst Bonnet, 
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Robert Stevens, Travis Outram, Somila Dyantyi, Luke Potgieter and 
Matthew Hofmeyr. These young men have every right to be very proud of their 
efforts.  

Unofficially, based on aggregates of seven core subjects, Jan le Roux, Joshua van 
Zyl and Murray Biggs were our top three candidates, with Jan le Roux being 
named the best English Home Language candidate in the Eastern Cape. Four Matrics 
(Murray Biggs, James Kriel, Michael Smith and Joshua van Zyl) achieved a full 
house of distinctions, while Nicolas Adam, Ernst Bonnet, Liam Crear, Jan le 
Roux, Chad Lovemore, Nicholas Merrington and Rudolf Oelofse attained six 
distinctions each.  

There were, in total, 199 subject distinctions (17 in Mathematics, 13 in English 
Home Language, 14 in Physical Sciences, 11 in Accounting, 16 in Life Sciences, 4 in 
History, 12 in Information Technology, 12 in Mathematical Literacy, 55 in Life 
Orientation, 8 in Music,  13 in Afrikaans First Additional Language, 3 in isiXhosa First 
Additional Language, 1 in Business Studies, 5 in Computer Applications Technology, 
9 in Engineering Graphics & Design, 6 in Geography) and the subject pass rate was 
an impressive 99.1% (1045 ex 1054)!  

It is very pleasing to be able to record that, of the subjects written by Grey boys in 
2016, 88% were passes in excess of 50%, and 97% were passes in excess of 40% - 
meaning to say that our 2016 group of Matrics did not really make significant use of 
that 30% (and much criticised) 'buffer'. To go even further, 71% of subjects written 
were passed with a mark of 60% or higher!  

ACADEMIC COLOURS AWARDS – 1ST TERM 2017  

New awards: Half Colours – Grade 11: Daniel Albertyn, Aldo Bellingan, Fabio 
de Odorico, Rayden Human, Matthew Keevy, Kabeer Khan, JT Koen, Daniel 
Louw, Sashen Naidoo, Reece Sivai, Robin van Eyck, Daniel B Ward, Glen 
Zangel. 

Colours – Grade 11: Dylan Hickson, Luken Knight, André Nel, Luther Richards, 
Jaryd van der Westhuysen.  

PROMOTION/PROGRESSION REQUIREMENTS 

Grades 8 & 9 – candidates must offer the nine official GET subjects and pass eight 
(provided that the SBA component of the ninth subject has been completed); they 
must obtain 50% for English (or Afrikaans) Home Language, 40% for 
Afrikaans or isiXhosa First Additional Language, 40% for Mathematics, 
40% in any three of the other subjects, and 30% in two of the remaining 
subjects. Immigrant pupils may be exempted from passing their FAL, but that will 
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count as their ninth (failed) subject – SBA requirements must still be met. In all 
subjects, the SBA component and the final examination component will respectively 
count 40% and 60% of the promotion mark. 

Grades 10/11/12 – candidates must offer seven subjects as prescribed (HL, FAL or 
second HL, Mathematics or Mathematical Literacy, Life Orientation plus three other 
subjects) and obtain 40% in three subjects (one of which is HL), 30% in three 
other subjects and a complete SBA component in the seventh (failed) subject. In 
most subjects, the SBA component and the final examination component will 
respectively count 25% and 75% of the promotion mark, except for Life Orientation 
(100% and 0% - externally moderated). 

FET REGISTRATION & IDENTITY DOCUMENTS 

This arduous registration process for Grades 9/10/11/12 is underway. It should be 
understood that, under FET regulations, a candidate's identity number is a vital 
part of this process – it is, therefore, essential that each Grey boy is in possession 
of his identity number (updated from the birth certificate, if necessary) from the 
earliest stage possible in high school.  

All pupils, irrespective of grade, are urged to apply to Home Affairs for their ID cards 
as soon as it is possible. The identity number is an integral component of 
Departmental registration, from as early as March of the Grade 9 year. THIS IS VERY 
IMPORTANT! 

SUBJECT CHANGES 

In Grade 10 (2017), a maximum of two subjects may be changed, subject to the 
approval of the school and if it is deemed to be in the pupil's best interest to do so. 
The deadline for subject change requests is the end of the second term.  However, 
the school would certainly not look favourably on a pupil wishing to change two 
subjects at this stage, because that would imply that little care was taken by the pupil 
and his parents with regard to his subject choice last year, at the end of Grade 9. 

It is, therefore, imperative that parents and pupils ensure that sensible subject 
choices are made towards the end of Grade 9, as it may not be possible to do much 
about it a year or two down the line. It should be borne in mind that prospective 
changes may not be practicable because of internal factors such as class 
sizes and staffing issues. 

ABSENCE FROM SCHOOL DURING EXAMINATIONS OR CONTROLLED TESTS 
(VERY IMPORTANT) 

Parents are requested not to make holiday or other arrangements during scheduled 
sessions of examinations or controlled tests. It is an extremely disruptive practice and 
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is very open to abuse.  The June mid-year exams this year will run from Monday 29 
May – Tuesday 27 June inclusive. Furthermore, as detailed in the school rules (#24 
– page 30 of school calendar; see also page 18), a medical certificate must be 
submitted after any period of absence during exams or controlled (grade) 
tests, the timetables for which are also to be found in the school calendar. 

MATHEMATICS OLYMPIAD 
All the top set mathematicians participated in the first round of the Maths Olympiad 
on 15 March 2017 and achieved excellent results.  74 Juniors (Grades 8 and 9) and 
46 Seniors (Grades 10, 11 and 12) will be participating in the second round next term. 

MUSIC  

Owing to threat of weather, our recently held Proms ‘Neath the Tower Concert 
was crammed into our hall at the last minute. Our instrumentalists and vocalists 
entertained a delighted and appreciative audience that overflowed the house.  
 
Congratulations to Robert Shellard who was selected as an ad-hoc member of the 
Eastern Cape Philharmonic Orchestra at their recently held auditions. Current 
Grey Musicians who are also part of this Orchestra are: Ben Rogers, Percussion 
(ad-hoc), Khayalethu Bashman, Trombone (ad-hoc), and Daniel Albertyn, 
Violin, (full member). This Regional Orchestra remains healthily populated with 
numerous Old Greys as well.  
 
Certificates have recently been awarded for Trinity College London and 
Associated Board of the Royal Schools of Music Performance Examinations. 
A record 95 Examinations were taken (including Matrics of 2016); 51 of them were 
awarded with Merit and 22 with Distinction. 
 
GRADE 2 
 With Distinction: Kellan Harrison (Drum Kit) 
 
GRADE 3 
 Pass: Sebastian Hammerschmidt (Violin), Andrew Barnes (Cello) 
 With Merit: Brett Rimmer (Clarinet) 
 With Distinction: Matthew Bezuidenhout (Clarinet), Glynn Rudman (Clarinet) 
 
GRADE 4 
 Pass:  Liam Milne (Violin), Justin Dickie (Violin), Matthew Sinclair (Violin), 

Hagen Weidmann (Violin), Davron Jacobs (Cello), Bradley Greatorex (Cello), 
Leo Huisman (Piano), Mikail van Huyssteen (Piano), Tyler Holmes (Clarinet), 
Aaron van Niekerk (Piano) 

 With Merit: Joshua Augoustatos (Alto Saxophone), Dean Neff (French Horn), 
Nicholas Rogers  (Euphonium), Luwyn le Roux (French Horn), Jarryd Harker 
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(Tuba), Joshua Hambury (Trumpet), Daniel Rogers (Trumpet), David Olivier 
(Tenor Saxophone), Warren Weidmann (Clarinet), Nicholas Mitchell (Alto 
Saxophone), Thomas Askew (Flute) 

 With Distinction: Cameron Foulds (Baritone Saxophone), Kehan Myburgh 
(Piano), Simon Carthew (French Horn), Graeme Coetzee (Alto Saxophone) 

 
GRADE 5 
 Pass: Estiaan Hough (Clarinet) 
 With Merit: Matthew Szuhanyi (Violin), Matthew Roux (Violin), Joseph Lyons 

(Snare Drum), Kieran Walsh (Cello), Sinqobile Khumalo (Tuba), Asemahle 
Mtanase (Trumpet), Jordan Berrington (Alto Saxophone), Rashan Naidoo 
(Violin), Chandler Victor (Alto Saxophone), Darian Smith (Clarinet), Tristan 
Ingram (Violin) 

 With Distinction: Mitch Lovemore (Snare Drum), Chad Jackson (Clarinet), Ross 
Greatorex (Snare Drum) 

 
GRADE 6 
 Pass: Ross Fourie (Trumpet), Zukhanye Johnson (Trombone), Russell 

Coetzee (Bass Trombone), Luke Butler (Trumpet), Aliwithemba Gqoba (Tuba) 
 With Merit: Matthew Woods (Alto Saxophone), Cody Coombe-Davis 

(Trumpet), Brendon Hoffmann (Tuba), Cole Oliver (Euphonium), Hunter 
Leonard (Trumpet), Gerard Mitchell (Clarinet), James Potgieter (Clarinet), 
Sigqibo Tokwe (Bassoon), Thomas Pearson (Flute), Derek Bakker (Alto 
Saxophone) 

 With Distinction: Gerhard Olivier (Piano), Luke Rudman (Trombone) 
 
GRADE 7 
 Pass: Kenneth Yu (Violin), Andrew Jeffrey (Euphonium) 
 With Merit: Kiaan Lazarus (Double Bass), David Clarke (Clarinet), Kumbuza 

Lupuwana (Violin), Alex Heynes (Euphonium), Marno Groenewald (Flute), 
Adriaan Bouwer (Alto Saxophone), Bryce Miller (Clarinet), Thivan Palani (Alto 
Saxophone), Ben Rogers (Piano), Douw Steenkamp (Alto Saxophone) 

 With Distinction: Bradley Carthew (Clarinet), Robert Shellard (Oboe), 
Lethokuhle Mtshali (Drum Kit), Gerhard Woithe, TWO CERTIFICATES: Grade 
6 in Piano with merit, and Grade 7 in Violin with Distinction 

 
James van der Merwe receives 3 awards: 
 Trinity Grade 7 in Singing, with Distinction 
 Trinity Grade 7 in Performance Arts, which is singing and acting in the arena of 

musical theatre, with Distinction 
 The highly coveted Trinity Exhibition Award for the highest distinction achieved 

in South Africa in the preceding examination session, for which he receives a 
certificate, a cash prize, and a medal 
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GRADE 8  
 Pass: Onke Nongauza (Trumpet) 

 With Merit: Justin Hayes (Trumpet), Libongo Ntuli (Trumpet), Sashen 
Naidoo (Trumpet) 

 With Distinction: Dayton Brokensha (Flute), Daniel Albertyn, TWO AWARDS: 
Grade 7 in Piano with merit, and Grade 8 in Violin with Distinction 

 

INTRAMURALS  
 
The Clubs & Societies at Grey were hard at work during the 1st term, ensuring that 
important balance between mind, body and spirit! 

AFRIKAANS SOCIETY 

Ons het die jaar afgeskop met ‘n vergadering met die Streeksverteenwoordiger van 
die ATKV in Port Elizabeth, Elda,  om verslag te doen oor ons aktiwiteite in 2016 en 
ons beplanning vir 2017 te bespreek. 

In Februarie het ons ‘n Valentynsfliekaand saam met die meisies van Collegiate gehou. 
Die aand het heelwat beplanning vereis, aangesien ons die meisies wou bederf. Die 
harde werk om die gange en lokaal in pienk en rooi te versier, was beslis die moeite 
werd. Ons was aangenaam verras deur die geesdriftige ondersteuning van Collegiate 
en die Greymanne en hoop om hulle te nooi om ook deel te wees van die 
kenmekaaraand. 

COMMUNITY SERVICE 

The First Term proved to be a great start to the year. The club began the year with 
the handing over of school shoes (donated by the Matric class of 2016) to Solomon 
Mahlangu High School. This project is run by Old Grey Union in conjunction with 
the Community Service Society. Other items were also handed in for this great cause. 

The society also visited Protea House Children’s Home in Forest Hill. In addition 
to giving 30 new pillows and pillowcases, the boys spent the afternoon playing with 
the children and assessing any further needs. This visit had a major impact on both 
the members of the club and the children of the home, all of whom thoroughly enjoyed 
the experience. 

A new JCC project, known as “Rent a Student”, was launched. The Deputy Mayor 
of the JCC, Abby Sieberhagen, contacted us about this project. The club decided to 
embark on this project, which requires pupils to raise money through works of service 
for a bursary for any boy in the school with an outstanding academic ability, who can 
simply not afford university tuition. An excellent effort has been made so far. This 
project will continue until the end of April. Thank you to all involved. Douw 
Steenkamp and Luken Knight, our JCC representatives, will be giving feedback to 
JCC on our progress.  
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The society is also in the process of collecting unused plastic bottle caps in aid of The 
Sweethearts Foundation. This gives passionate South Africans such as ourselves 
the opportunity to uplift the lives of the less fortunate people in our communities. This 
foundation’s mission is to provide wheelchairs to those who need them and our 
mission is to collect as many bottle caps as we can to maximise their impact and to 
allow children to receive customised wheelchairs. Think twice before you dispose of a 
bottle cap!  We have a few collection points at the school. Please bring along your 
donation! 

Our Annual Coin Laying took place on 24 March as our final project for the term. 
As usual, there was a great sense of camaraderie amongst the boys and staff. The 
Grey boys were enthusiastic and this was evident in the amount which was raised. 
Ikhala Trust is the beneficiary of this year’s collection. The handover will be done 

next term.    

DEBATING 

The year kicked off with our junior, inexperienced debaters taking part in the 
Alexander Road Debating Festival. Our two teams met stiff and experienced 
opposition, but gained valuable experience. Two debaters, Sachin Naidoo and Ben 
Taylor, were awarded best speaker certificates. 

Grey has won all the debates in which we have taken part this year in the PE League.  

Sachin Naidoo and Kellan Harrison attended a debating adjudication workshop 
hosted by DF Malherbe and presented by the Debating Society of NMMU. 

We have also entered a team to take part in a PE Junior League which will be hosted 
by Westering High School. 

FIRST AID  

The First Aid Society has had a busy term. 
Our first aiders have been present at the following events: 

 Interhouse athletics 

 Two Zonal Athletics meetings 

 Grey Junior School Athletics Day 

 Interhouse Gala 

 Rugby and Hockey Trials  

We have also had a healthy intake of first aiders who have completed their Level 1 
test. We are still awaiting these results. Thank you to all the first aiders who gave up 
their time to help during the course of the last term.  

GAMING CLUB 

2017 has marked the start of the Grey High Gaming Club. The club offers pupils the 
opportunity to play competitive online games against other schools all around the 
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country. The games on offer to the boys are Defence of the Ancients 2 (DOTA 2) and 
League of Legends (LOL). These are both strategy-based games which see two teams 
of five battle it out for dominance. 

The club is associated with Mind Sports South Africa which allows the teams to play 
in provincial championships. As a club that is still relatively ‘wet behind the ears’, both 
Grey First Teams performed well, being placed 7th out of the 12 sides for DOTA2 and 
4th out of 7 for LOL. 

The First DOTA2 Team ended off the term with a good victory over Jeppe High School 
- final score of 26-11. 

The next provincial championships will take place on 22 April, where the teams are 
eager to improve on their previous performance. 

GREY MATTER 

A seemingly new era began for the club at the conclusion of last year when, for the 
first time in the newspaper’s 60 years of existence, the publication was released 
online. This initiative received a backlash from the boys who missed having a hard-
copy to read. As a result, the decision was made to continue the printing of the 
publication – much to the delight of both the reporters and the readers. 

The club welcomed the following five new members this term: Gerhard Olivier, 
Frederick de Jager, Zach Heynes, Joshua Stephenson and Rohan Naidoo.  

Editor Gerhard Woithe wasted no time in issuing topics to the reporters. The club’s 
aim for 2017 (the year Grey Matter celebrates its 60th birthday) is to publish well-
written, interesting, insightful and sometimes humorous content so that there is 
something for every reader. It is said that one cannot please everyone, but the Grey 
Matter boys of 2017 are going to try! The club is off to a great start, having produced 
an excellent edition of Grey Matter this term.     

GREY PULSE 

Term One has, yet again, been a successful start to the year for the Grey Pulse 
Society. The focal drive has been internal service to the school. The members have 
spent many hours assisting in various events, such as the "Proms ‘neath the Tower" 
concert, the Academic Dinner, the New Parents’ Social, and the Grey Union Cocktail 
Evening to mention a few. The annual "Grade 9 Welcome Braai" was a great success, 
proving to be a healthy bonding exercise for all the new members. The society aims 
to continue its proactive involvement throughout the year.   
 
GREY UNION 

The Grey Union has had a busy start to the year with the interviews for the election 
of the Junior Committee. This was an interesting evening and the fine calibre of the 
Grade 11 men impressed the panel of interviewers. This was followed by the first ever 
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cocktail evening where the Grey Union members were given their badges and the 
Junior Committee was announced. Members of the Junior Committee for 2017 are 
Daniel Parker, Luke Butler, Nyiko Nketane, Mfundo Mabula, Michael Marais 
and Bradley MacNaughton. 

The following week saw the Grey Union men participating in the Pearson 5km Fun 
Run in aid of CHOC. Grey was one of the most represented schools there and 
impressed everybody with their neatness and enthusiasm. Valentine’s Day saw the 
men involved in the sale of cards and roses to be delivered to Collegiate on the 
day.  This was a very successful event with hundreds of cards and roses being sold 
and sent to Collegiate.  

The next big project was the “Food for Fizzers” campaign to raise cans of food for the 
Walmer Methodist Church Feeding Scheme. The boys exceeded the target of 600 cans 
by donating over 650 cans. The term ends with two other projects in the planning 
phase. Congratulations to all the Grey Union men for their efforts this term. 

GUITAR CLUB 

The First Term has been an extremely rewarding start for the Guitar Club. Members 
have been enjoying relaxed Friday afternoons of music, ‘jamming’ and learning a 
variety of different styles and genres. The different skill levels and interests of the 
players have meant that there has been an opportunity for all Guitar Club members 
to interact, teach and learn from each other. This is proving to be a valuable and 
exciting experience for all members.  
 
JUNIOR CITY COUNCIL (JCC) 

Grey has two representatives within the JCC, namely Luken Knight and Douw 
Steenkamp. 

So far this year there have been three council meetings as well as many community 
outreach programmes, such as the Youth Dialogue at Walmer High School, the Golden 
Oldies Tea, the Human Dignity Centre party for children, multiple debating workshops 
and a beach clean-up. 

At the February meeting Douw represented Grey as the first speaker of the winning 
team.  

The most recent event was the Junior City Council Ball, which was a huge success 
and which raised substantial funds for charity. 

OUTDOORS CLUB 

The Outdoors Club started the year with a rock-climbing session in the upper Baakens 
Valley.  Under the expert guidance of Mr Clifford, a group of new and inexperienced 
climbers came to grips with the difficulties and joy of rock-climbing.  Later in the term, 
the club did a short hike up the Lady Slipper Mountain.   



P a g e  |  14 of 36 

1st Term 2017 Newsletter 

The club is currently in the process of organising a scuba-diving course, which will 
take place during the next few weeks. 

PRESERVATION SOCIETY 

Grey’s Preservation Society ran a pet-food drive in March.  In all, 670kg of dog and 
cat food was collected.  Two individuals were responsible for bringing in nearly half 
of that. They were Keegan Hull (200kg) and James Bedford (100kg).  The goods 
were dropped off at the Animal Welfare Society on Saturday 4 March.  The boys also 
took some time to walk a few dogs who were still awaiting adoption.  Members who 
participated in this project were – Marno Groenewald, Luke Rudman, Ben 
Gardiner, Vekash Pillay and James Bedford. 

PRESIDENT’S AWARD SOCIETY 

The President’s Award Society received six new enrolments this term, of which two 
were for Direct Gold. Leo Huisman and Caleb Chetty attended a Bronze Hike, 
organised by Cathcart High School. Martin Ellis will be attending a Silver Hike at the 
Assegaai Hiking Trails at the start of the school holidays.  

Our committee for 2017 consists of Matthew Breuning (Chairman), Luke Bowers, 
Martin Ellis and Douw Steenkamp. These committee members will be 
representing us on the PE Youth Committee and we know that they will do us proud. 

QUIZ CLUB 
 
The Quiz Club attended two quiz league fixtures this term and hosted a round in the 
league. The Quiz Club also held two internal quizzes this term. Nikhil Riga was 
appointed as Chairman and Gerhard Woithe as Vice-Chairman.  
 
SCA 

Although the SCA (Students’ Christian Association) has not undertaken a major event 
yet this year, we have had a busy and active first term. We started the year off with 
a welcome afternoon for all our new Grade 8 members, which took the form of a 
games afternoon followed by some praise and worship. We ended with group 
sessions, led by our committee members, where the boys introduced themselves to 
each other and to the SCA. Our early morning meetings in the restaurant continue 
every day, as do our second-break sessions of deeper discussion, sharing, worship 
and watching relevant video clips or movies. 
 
At present, our SCA members are embarking on a “Sacrificial Road to Easter”, where 
they are working on making personal sacrifices to benefit others and recording their 
experiences in the form of journals, photographs or other creative means. We will 
have a time of sharing next term, where we will, no doubt, be enriched and blessed 
by these experiences. 
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SIGHT AND SOUND 

Grey’s Sight and Sound club set about the new year with the focus of raising their 
game to the next level.  The Club intends to film every noteworthy event within the 
school calendar and offer a presentable version for social media or the Grey archives.  
Events that were recorded include the “Proms ‘Neath the Tower”, a “G” for Siya Kolisi 
after assembly (which received 28,000 views on Facebook alone), and the entire 
Interhouse Athletics competition.  The Club also saw the senior members awarded 
with well-deserved full colours – those being Kyle Gibson, Glen Zangel and Joshua 
Stander.  Another aspect of the club, which has shown growth and interest, is the 
photographic side, in which boys fulfill a photo-journalism function and supply good 
quality photos for social media and press purposes.  All three students who have been 
active in this regard, Jarryd Bleske, Keegan van Rooyen and Simon Carthew, 
have all been members of Grey’s Photographic Society, which must take notable credit 
for the skills and interest instilled in these young photographers. 

GENEROUS BOOK DONATION FOR THE ART DEPARTMENT 

On behalf of all in the current Art department as well as the future generations of 
artists, we would like to extend a huge thank you to Mr Arthur Messaris for the 
incredible donation he made to our school during the December holidays.  
 
Mr Messaris is an Old Grey who completed his journey at our institution in 1968 when 
he matriculated. Mr Messaris currently co-owns the Architectural firm Messaris 
Wapenaar Partnership. This practice was established in 1982 and rapidly evolved from 
a micro-business operating out of a garage to a company of almost 40 people with a 
solid track record in residential, industrial, commercial, retail and infrastructure 
projects. We, in the Art department, are extremely grateful for this donation. As we 
all know, knowledge is of paramount importance not only to our society but also to 
our youth. Knowledge surmounts barriers and encourages an environment of learning 
that enables our youth to become meaningful and productive members of society.  

Many thanks to all members, chairmen and committees and also to the 
staff-in-charge of these Clubs & Societies for all their hard work and 
enthusiasm this term! 

REUNION WEEKEND (Wednesday 24 May to Saturday 27 May 2017)  

 
Please refer to the inside cover of this newsletter for details concerning this 
weekend. The Selley Concert will be staged on Wednesday 24 May in the 
Feathermarket Centre. Our men are hard at work in preparation for this prestigious 
event and we look forward to a packed house. Tickets will be on sale from Miss 
Lynn Thomson from 14:15 until 16:00 on Thursday 20 April in the School 
Restaurant.  
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The Old Grey Dinner will be held on Thursday 25 May in the Grey Memorial 
Quad. The popular and traditional Trooping the Colour Parade will take place on 
the Pollock Field at 16:00 on Friday 26 May – a spectacular and colourful event, not 
to be missed!  
 
Our Derby Day encounter will be against our traditional rivals, Queen’s College, on 
Friday 26 May and Saturday 27 May. We look forward to huge spectator 
support at all events. Let’s enter into the spirit of fellowship and camaraderie as 
Old Greys from around the country and abroad return to their alma mater 
for an occasion that will long be remembered.  
 

SPORT COLOURS AWARDS – 1ST TERM 
ATHLETICS 
Team Award: Arnold Coetzee, Andrew Felton, Dumisa Ngcivana, Joshua 

Cronje, Bulembu Ntuthu, Cameron Hurter, Curtleigh Alaart, 
Keeton Fick, Xander Slabbert 

Half Colours:  Waqar Solaan (re-award)   
Colours: Gerik Rautenbach, Uan Tait (re-awards) 
 
BASKETBALL 
Half Colours:  Duane Mitchell, Kenneth Yu, Caleb Loyson, Robin  

van Eyck 
Colours:  Greg Reid 
 
CRICKET 
Team Award:  LJ du Preez, Tiaan van Vuuren, Matt Biggs, Elthathan Meiri 
Half Colours: Ben Dryden (re-award) 
Half Colours: Connor de Lange, Nicholas Fowler, José Smith, Sean 

Callaghan 
Colours:  Tristan Stubbs, Campbell de Wet 
Honours:  Matthew Breetzke and Lutho Sipamla 
 
GOLF 
Team Award: Dylan de Lange, Dylan Scholtz, Lumkile Mantshiyo, Kyle 

Ward, Robert Shearer 
Colours: Reece Coleman 
 
ROWING 
Half Colours: Cameron Wilke, Callan Alderman, Chad Cuthbertson, Jarryd 

Cuthbertson, Michael Hurr 
Colours: Anthony Lightening, Chris Gottschalk, David Porter, Jaryd 

van der Westhuysen, Damian Pienaar 
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SWIMMING 
Team Award: Ricky King, Jaden Delport, Luke Human, Cody Coombe-

Davis, Joshua Tucker 
Half Colours: Brendon Gouws (re-award) 
Half Colours: Seth de Swardt, Jordan van der Berg, Jordan Royle 
Colours: Adriaan Bouwer 
 
TENNIS 
Team Award: Joel van Rensburg, Luke Stuart, Cody Coombe-Davis 
Half Colours: Gideon van der Vyver 
Colours: Josh van Rensburg 
 
WATERPOLO 
Team Award: Matthew Easton, Ricky King 
Colours: Travis de Bruin (re-award) 
Colours: Jordan Blewett, Rogan Scheepers, Daniel E Ward, Philip 

Weyer-Henderson, Luke Butler, Aidan Baker 
 
LIBRARIANS 
Half Colours: Daniel Albertyn, Kenny Yu, David Clarke, Paul Leach 
Colours: JD Allison, Daniel B Ward  
 
SPECIAL SPORT 
Colours: Sithesh Pillay, Nasele Sipamla 
 
MUSIC 
Half Colours: Ryan Harris, Kenny Yu, Andrew Jeffrey, Kiaan Lazarus, 

David Clarke, Kumbuza Lupuwana, Alex Heynes, Marno 
Groenewald, Adriaan Bouwer, Bryce Miller, Thivan Palani, 
Ben Rogers, Douw Steenkamp 

Colours: Robert Shellard, Onke Nongauza, Libongo Ntuli, Sashen 
Naidoo, Dayton Brokensha, Daniel Albertyn (Re-awards) 

Colours: James van der Merwe, Bradley Carthew, Gerhard Woithe, 
Lethu Mtshali, Justin Hayes 

 
SIGHT & SOUND 
Colours: Kyle Gibson, Glen Zangel, Josh Stander 
 
SERVICE 
Colours: Travis de Bruin, Andrew Dalgleish 
 
CULTURAL 
Colours: James van der Merwe, Mitesh Navsaria 
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SPORTING ACTIVITIES  
 
Our dedicated coaching staff, together with the men of The Grey, are to be 
commended for their huge commitment and loyalty displayed throughout the 1st term 
summer sporting programme – many thanks and congratulations to you ALL! 
 
Our Cheerleaders for 2017 are: Andy Rippon, Leo Sturgeon, Ben Dryden and 
Daniel B Ward.  
 
AIR RIFLE REPORT  
The Grey shottists competed at the Eastern Cape Open held at St Andrew’s College 
in Grahamstown on Saturday 25 February, which hosted some of the finest shottists 
in South Africa.  In the U16 Olympic Sporter, Dylan Vimpany won silver and James 
Trollope bronze.  In the U16 3-position, Dylan Vimpany won gold, with a score of 
522/600, which is a full colours qualifying score. James Trollope won gold.  In the 
U20 3-position, Jacob Dirsuwei won a silver medal, and brother Luke Dirsuwei 
won bronze.   
 
ATHLETICS  
 
ZONAL ATHLETICS MEETING – OVAL 
There were many good performances but the best performances of the day went to: 
U16 Aya Bulembu    1st  100m  - new school record of 10,71 
U19 Gerik Rautenbach  1st Shot Put - new school record of 15,67m 
 
PORT ELIZABETH HIGH SCHOOLS’ MEETING - GELVANDALE 
The Grey athletes did well against the best in Port Elizabeth and 45 athletes were 
placed in the top THREE positions. New meeting records were set by: 
 
U15 Arnold Coetzee   1st Shot Put 15,40m 
U19 Gerik Rautenbach  1st Shot Put  14,90m 
 
METRO ATHLETICS - OVAL 
The Metro athletics championships (Port Elizabeth and the Uitenhage/Despatch 
region) took place at the Oval in very windy conditions and the following athletes 
performed well to be placed first in their respective events. 
 
U14 Loren Ferreira   1st Pole Vault 
 Masande Mtshali  1st 100m Hurdles 
  
U15 Siviwe Zondani   1st 100m   

(a fast wind assisted time of 11,16) 
      1st 200m 
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U17 Joshua Oosthuysen  1st 400m 
 Dumisa Ngcivana  1st Discus 
  
U19 Gerik Rautenbach  1st Discus 
      1st Shot Put 
 Uan Tait was placed 3rd in the U19 100m in a fast wind assisted time of 
 10,94. 
 
EAST CAPE ATHLETICS CHAMPIONSHIPS - EAST LONDON 
TEN of our athletes participated in the East Cape Athletics Championships held in East 
London last weekend.  The competition was tough but a number of our athletes came 
back with medals. 
 
U14 Loren Ferreira   Pole Vault     GOLD 
 Masande Mtshali  300m Hurdles  GOLD 

100m Hurdles  SILVER 
Luyanda Langa   100m    BRONZE 

 
U15 Arnold Coetzee   Shot Put    GOLD   

(With a good distance of 15,65m) 
 Siviwe Zondani   200m    SILVER   

(With a good time of 22,88) 
      100m    BRONZE 
U19 Gerik Rautenbach  Discus   GOLD 
      Shot Put   BRONZE 
Two Grey athletes, Arnold Coetzee (Shot Put) and Siviwe Zondani (200m and 
Medley Relay) were selected to the East Cape Team to compete at the South African 
Schools’ Championships in Durban at the end of March. We wish them the best of 
luck. 
 
BASKETBALL 

1st TEAM RESULTS 
Grey 1st 35 pts vs St Andrew’s College 1st 31pts  
Grey 1st 65 pts vs Khwezi Lomso High School 1st 36 pts 
Grey 1st 25 pts vs Kingswood College 1st 20 pts 
 
ST JOHN’S COLLEGE U19 BASKETBALL TOURNAMENT 
Pool Stage: 

Grey 1st 16 pts vs Falcon College 1st 25 pts 
Grey 1st 29 pts vs St Peter’s College 1st 30 pts 
Grey 1st 19 pts vs Michael-Mount Waldorf 1st 30 pts 
Grey 1st 17 pts vs Maritzburg College 1st 37 pts 
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Grey 1st 16 pts vs Sacred Heart College 1st 35 pts 
Bottom Place Playoff: 

Grey 1st 21 vs. St Benedict’s College 1st 37 pts 
 
KINGSWOOD COLLEGE BASKETBALL TOURNAMENT 
Pool Stage: 

Grey 1st 21 pts vs. Makana Spears Club 1st 12 pts 
Grey 1st 43 pts vs. Nombulelo High School 1st 4 pts 
Grey 1st 33 pts vs. St Andrew’s College 1st 27 pts 
Grey 1st 25 pts vs. Khwezi Lomso High School 1st 10 pts 

Semi-Final: 
Grey 1st 23 pts vs. Kingswood College 1st 11 pts 

Final: 
Grey 1st 28 pts vs St Andrew’s College 1st 31 pts 
Tournament Team: Greg Reid & Caleb Loyson 

 
CRICKET 
 
RESULTS 2017 - TERM 1 

 
SENIORS 

Team Played Won Drawn Lost 

1st XI 18 10 4 4 

2nd XI 12 9 2 1 

3rd XI 7 5 0 2 

4th XI 7 5 0 2 

5th XI 4 3 0 1 

6th XI 6 2 0 4 

7th XI 2 2 0 0 

 
JUNIORS 

Team Played Won Drawn Lost 

Colts A 11 9 2 0 

U15B 7 5 0 2 

U15C 7 6 0 1 

U15D 5 3 0 2 

U14A 10 8 2 0 

U14B 6 3 0 3 

U14C 6 4 0 2 

U14D 6 4 0 2 

U14E 5 2 0 3 
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Over the December Holidays a number of Grey boys were selected for teams from 
the National Teams: 
 
SA SCHOOLS XI AND SA U19 

David Masterson (Captain), Matthew Breetzke, Lutho Sipamla and Jarryd 
Lookwhy played in an International Series against Sri Lanka for the Western Cape 
Warriors U19 Cubs. 
 
CRICKET HUNDREDS 

Tristan Stubbs – 1st XI vs KES 156; Campbell de Wet – 1st XI vs Affies 106; 
Nicholas Fowler – 1st XI vs Queen’s 104; Jose Smith – 1st XI vs St Andrew’s 113; 
Bevan Prinsloo – 7th XI vs Woolhope 174; Thomas Molenaar – Colts A vs Queen’s 
110*, Arend Visser – Colts A vs Rondebosch 109; Cade Cambier – Colts A vs 
Gelvandale Hub 102*; Gary Colananni – U15B vs Despatch 115; Jade Smith – 
U14A vs Pearson 144. 
 
BOWLING AWARDS 

Connor de Lange – 1st XI vs Pearson 5 for 11; Sean Callaghan – 1st XI vs Queens 
5 for 6; Martin Ellis - 2nd XI vs Paul Roos 5 for 61 and 2nd XI vs Queen’s 5 for 14; 
Tristan van Breda – 2nd XI vs  St Andrew’s 5 for 25 and 5 for 16 vs Stirling; Robert 
Shearer – 3rd XI vs St Dominic Priory 6 for 12; Delron de Wet – 3rd XI vs Victoria 
Park 6 for 29; Ryan McLean – 4th XI vs Otto Du Plessis 7 for 9 (including a hat-trick); 
Joshua Wilmot – Colts A vs Selborne 5 for 12; Keanu Brass – Colts A vs Pearson 
5 for 22; vs St Andrew’s 5 for 29; Hlela Mjo – U15D vs Sanctor 5 for 8 (including a 
hat-trick); Joshua Stephenson – U14A vs Pearson 5 for 9 and vs Paarl Boys’ 6 for 
26 (including a hattrick); Lu’ay Sarrahwitz – U14E vs Andrew Rabie – hat-trick. 
 
GOLF 

GOLF CAMP AT EERSTE RIVIER 
The Annual Golf Camp was held again on the weekend of 17 February. 31 boys went 
on the camp and great fun was enjoyed by all.   
 
CRADOCK INVITATIONAL GOLF TOURNAMENT 
Grey took part in the Cradock Invitational over the weekend of 3 March. 17 teams 
consisting of four players per team competed in the A- and B- Sections respectively.  
 
The Grey 1st Team consisted of Reece Coleman (Captain), Robbie Shearer, 
KyleWard and Lumkile Mantshiyo.  They ended 2nd with winners being Daniel 
Pienaar. 
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REGIONAL FINAL 
Our 1st Team managed to qualify to play in the regional final which will be played over 
three rounds at the end of the first term and the start of the second term.  
 
AFFIES FESTIVAL 
Six players will take part in the AFFIES Festival during the April holidays in Pretoria. 
It is a very tough competition with 14 of the top golf schools from around the country 
taking part.  
 
HOCKEY  

The season started with the 1st X1 playing in the Tony Godding Festival in East 
London (24-28 March).  Results are as follows:  vs Dale won 6-0, vs Hudson Park won 
4-0, vs Cambridge won 4-0 and vs Queen’s 5-0. 
 
This will be followed by the Nomads U18 Festival hosted by Hilton College from 1-
3 April. Fixtures are as follows: 
Saturday 1 April                vs Grey College (07:00); v Pretoria Boys’ (14:30) 
Sunday 2 April                   vs Hilton (09:30); v KES (14:15) 
Monday 3 April                     vs Jeppe (10:30) 
             
Congratulations to the following who have been selected for these festivals: Jared 
de Kock, Ibongwe Mazosiwe, Matthew Keevy, Brad MacNaughton, Cody 
Posthumus, Alex Heynes, Matthew Ash, Tristan Stubbs, Chris Wynford, 
Luke Wynford, Aaron Westcott, Brad Breetzke, Dylan Seale, Ricky King and 
Sam Oddy. 
 
The U14A Team will travel to East London to take part in the annual Rob Taylor 
Hockey Festival (31 March - 3 April) hosted by Selborne College. They play 5 
matches (Queen’s, Dale, Cambridge, St Andrew’s and Stirling).  
 
Congratulations to the following who have been selected for this festival: Daniel 
Butler, Joshua van Vuuren, James Hofmeyr, Joshua Stephenson, Gordon 
King, Thomas Daniels, Jade Smith, Basheer Ensal, Kayrian le Minnie, Joshua 
Voigt, Nicholas Biggs, Travis Coleman, Cullen Posthumus and Jean Pienaar.   
 
The U16A Team travels to Jeppe Boys’ High School to take part in the annual U16 
Nomads Festival (31 March - 3 April). They play 5 matches (Grey College, Whitgift, 
Hilton College, Jeppe Boys’ and Pretoria Boys’).  
 
Congratulations to the following who have been selected for this festival: Colby 
Posthumus, Ryan Oborn, Luke Beaufort, Ethan Blignaut, Jared Kirsten, Cole 
Oliver, Nicholas Keevy, Stuart Grenfell, Richard Porter, Nicholas Mitchell, 
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Storm Phillips, Liam O’Sullivan, Joshua Greensmith and Joshua Maritz. 
 
HOCKEY FIXTURES FOR 2017:    
 

MARCH – APRIL 

1 to 3 April 1st @ Nomads Hilton 

1 to 3 April 16A @ Nomads Jeppe 

1 to 3 April 14A @ Rob Taylor Selborne 

22 April Selborne (only hockey) Away 

6 May Paul Roos Home 

13 May Wynberg Away 

20 May  Pearson Home 

27 May Queen’s Reunion - Home 

JUNE - AUGUST 

3 June  St Andrew’s  Away 

10 June Dale Away 

28 & 29 July York  & 1st vs King Edward - England Home 

5 August Grey College Away 

19 August Selborne Home 

Eastern Province league fixtures to be added next term. 
 

ROWING 

This year the annual training camp was moved from Port Alfred to the dam in 
Graaff Reinet. Tents gave way to soft beds in the Union High School hostel, and this 
together with dining room meals, made the camp very different and much more 
comfortable. 
The first outing against opposition was at the Settlers’ Dam for the Settlers’ 
Regatta. Rowers were blown away by the conditions, but not in the sense of being 
amazed / in awe or impressed! Gale force winds, dust and waves dominated the 
event, but the show went on.  
 
Unfortunately, all U14 and U 15 single scull events had to be cancelled, and the course 
shortened for safety. Grey rowers performed well overall, achieving the following 
results: 

 U14: Both Octo’s were awarded medals for winning both the A and B class 
events. The A quad and A double also won their events.  

 U15: Both the Octopul and quad crossed the line in 2nd place. 
 U16: This group achieved 1st and 2nd in their quads and 1st, 2nd and 4th in 

doubles finals. 
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 U19: Grey won the B heat. However, Jaryd van der Westhuysen and 
Damien Pienaar won the Warthog Shield (Open Men’s double scull), having 
beaten Rhodes in the heat to race against in the fellow Grey boat in the final. 
The B double won the B event. 

 
The next challenge was the Buffalo Regatta in East London. Rowing clubs from the 
entire country descended on the Buffalo River to compete in the Buffalo and Selborne 
Regattas, the second largest regatta held annually. Both the heavy and light double 
made it into the finals, the lightweight performing well in the final, coming third. The 
U19 1st and 2nd quads made the finals comfortably. The 1st quad surprised the 
whole regatta by winning the final, beating out St Alban’s, the favourites to 
win. In the finals on Saturday, the U16s placed fourth in doubles and both A and B 
quads took 2nd and 3rd in their race. The 1st sculler, Anthony Lightening, took 4th 
place and the 2nd sculler, Damian Pienaar, took 5th place.  
 
The race that everyone was waiting for the 1st Quad Finals that would see Grey and 
St Albans face off again. But unfortunately due to lightning the race was cancelled. 
This Buffalo was definitely one of the more successful for Grey. 
 
The 1st Quad shocked the field, including favourites, St Alban’s, by taking the gold 
in the Selborne Sprints Regatta final over 500m. Another excellent performance 
came from the U15A double scull which won Gold in the final. The encouraging 
aspect from all these races was that most Grey crews from all age groups qualified 
for finals in their respective races. 
 
The last regatta was at the start of March when the Grey Rowers travelled to Pretoria 
to compete at the South African Schools’ Rowing Championships held on the 
Roodeplaat Dam. Being a national event, the competition was tough, with schools and 
clubs from all over the country participating. Nevertheless, Grey proved to be a force 
to be reckoned with in terms of both performance and spirit. 
 
The U14s faced a challenging competition, particularly against the much larger 
Gauteng clubs. A few minor errors in the last 200m of the Octopul race prevented the 
crew from qualifying for the final. However, the Grey boys bounced back on the 
Sunday, with the B Quad finishing 11th out of the 44 boats competing.  
 
The U15s achieved pleasing results, although it was Jordan Morris and Adam 
Grosse in the Double that took the spotlight, narrowly making it into the final where 
they were placed 6th in their age group. 
 
Jared Hen-Boisen and Nathan Doster hold the title of best double in the Eastern 
Cape, and 8th fastest in the country.  
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Both U16 Quads made it through to the final. The Grey U16B Quad was the only ‘B’ 
quad in the country to race in the A Final, making them the fastest U16B Quad 
in South Africa. 
 
The U16A Quad, consisting of Troy van der Westhuysen, Connor Damin, Jared 
Hen-Boisen, Nathan Doster and Dillon Viljoen, finished second overall, earning 
these athletes a silver medal.  
 
SA Champs is always a rather emotional one for the senior boys as it is the last official 
regatta in which they will compete at school level. The U19s were determined to end 
the season on a high note, with the 1st Quad finishing 4th in the country, just 
missing the podium. The 2nd Quad was placed 2nd in the B Final, while the 3rd 
Quad finished 7th. 
 
Anthony Lightening and Chris Gottschalk earned a bronze medal in the Double 
event. Great determination was also shown by Damian Pienaar and Jaryd van der 
Westhuysen in their Double, but an unfortunate boat issue resulted in them narrowly 
missing the A Final. 
 
The Grey Rowers revealed that, even with their lungs burning with the altitude 
difference, their passion and determination were undeniable, and every stroke was 
executed with a true Grey “never-say-die” attitude.   
 
To top this, the following were selected to trial and train for SA selection:  Anthony 
Lightening, Chris Gottschalk and David Porter. A very positive end to a great 
season! 
 
 
RUGBY 
 
1st XV Squad for 2017:  
Bevan Prinsloo (Captain), Ayabonga Matroos (Vice-Captain), James Scott, 
Ruan Jonker, Richard Horne, Gerik Rautenbach, Philip Weyer-Henderson, 
Travis de Bruin, Dean van Dyk, Darren Vermaak, Campbell de Wet, Uan Tait, 
Waqar Solaan, Kholiwe Konza, Sihle Njezula, Corné Slabbert, Warwick 
Griffin, Dumisa Ngcivana, CJ Greeff, Laken Gray, Runaldo Pedro, Joshua 
Oosthuysen and LJ du Preez. 
 
We wish these players great success at the St Stithian’s Easter Rugby Festival:  
Thursday 13 April  vs  Westville at 16:00 
Saturday 15 April  vs  Maritzburg College at 14:45 
Monday 17 April   vs  DHS at 16:00 
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Unicorns: Union High 1st Team Rugby Festival 1 – 3 April: 
Saturday 1 April   vs  Charlie Hofmeyer 
Monday 3 April   vs  Paarl Gym Daisies 
 
U16A: Jeppe U16 Rugby Festival 1 – 4 April:  
Saturday 1 April   vs  KES 
Monday 3 April   vs  Helpmekaar 
Tuesday 4 April   vs  St Benedict’s 
 
U15A and U14A Teams: Kwagga Rugby Festival in George 1 – 5 April: 
Saturday 1 April U15  vs  Outeniqua 
Monday 3 April U14  vs  Florida 
Wednesday 5 April  vs  TBC 
 
RUGBY FIXTURES FOR 2017: 
 

Date Opponent  Venue  

1 April – 4 April  Jeppe U16 Festival  Johannesburg  

1 April – 5 April  Kwagga Junior Rugby Week U14 & U15  Outeniqua  

1 April – 3 April  Union High Rugby Festival – Unicorns Graaff-Reinet 

13 April  St Stithian’s Rugby Festival vs Westville  Johannesburg  

15 April  St Stithian’s Rugby Festival vs Maritzburg Johannesburg  

17 April  St Stithian’s Rugby Festival  vs DHS  Johannesburg  

20 April  Muir College (other than 1st XV) Uitenhage 

21 April  Newton Tech (other than 1st XV) Port Elizabeth (H) 

22 April  Interhouse 7’s Rugby Port Elizabeth (H) 

25 April  Pearson (other than 1st XV) TBC 

25 April Southern Zone Trials U18 & U16 Pearson 

27 April  Grey High Rugby Festival vs Jeppe Port Elizabeth (H) 

29 April  Grey High Rugby Festival vs Parktown Port Elizabeth (H) 

3 May  Provincial Trials U18  Pearson 

3 May  Provincial Trials U16 Otto du Plessis 

6 May  Paul Roos Port Elizabeth (H) 

9 May  Final Provincial Trials U16 & U18  DF Malherbe  

13 May  Wynberg  Cape Town  

20 May Meyer Sauerman Provincial Trials  Framesby 

20 May  Graeme College  Port Elizabeth (H)  

27 May  Queen’s College  Port Elizabeth (H)  

03 June  St Andrew’s College  Grahamstown  

10 June  Dale College  King William’s 
Town  

24 June  Daniel Pienaar  Port Elizabeth (H)  
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01 July  Cape School’s Week (Rondebosch) – Boland 
Landbou    

Cape Town  

03 July  Cape School’s Week (Rondebosch) – SACS  Cape Town  

29 July  Framesby  Port Elizabeth (A)  

05 August  Grey College Bloemfontein  

10 August  Whitgift (UK)  Home 

19 August  Selborne College Port Elizabeth (H)  

 
THE STANDARD BANK GREY RUGBY FESTIVAL – IN ASSOCIATION WITH 
POWERADE: See back page of newsletter. 
 
TENNIS 
All three teams entered into the PE and Districts High Schools Tennis Association’s 
leagues during the first term were unbeaten and are eagerly awaiting the final results.  
 
Early in February, the top 8 players outplayed Kingswood College to win 12 matches 
to 0. 
 
The 1st Team, together with the Collegiate’s 1st Team, travelled to East London to take 
part in the Selborne/Clarendon Mixed Tennis Tournament. They comfortably 
won their first 4 encounters to go into the finals against the hosts, Selborne and 
Clarendon, only to be beaten into 2nd place overall in a closely contested match. 
 
Congratulations to Josh van Rensburg, Gareth Howell and Joel van Rensburg 
who were, respectively, numbers 1, 2 and 3 at the tournament. 
 
The 1st team also beat St Andrew’s College 8 – 4 in their annual fixture. 
 
SQUASH   

This term was a highly successful 1st term for our squash players. We played two 
festivals and the results are as follows: 
 
DAVE HODGSON FESTIVAL 
v Kingswood College won 18-0; v Graeme College won 18-0; v Queen’s College won 
18-0; v Selborne College won 18-2. 
 
ST ANDREW’S FNB FESTIVAL 
1st Team: vs Pretoria Boys won 4-2; vs St Andrew’s won 5-1;  
vs Michaelhouse won 5-1; vs Bishop’s won 5-1. 
 
2nd Team: vs St Alban’s 1st Team won 3-3 and 13-9 in games; vs St Andrew’s won 
5-1; vs St Dunstan’s won 5-1; vs Kearsney 1st Team lost 12-4. 



P a g e  |  28 of 36 

1st Term 2017 Newsletter 

 
Dean Venter won the U14 Bloem Open Tournament as well as the U14 SA closed 
tournament in Johannesburg, which ranks him No 1 in U14 in South Africa. 
 
Murray Schepers ended 5th in the U19 Bloem Open Tournament and won the SA 
closed U19 A-Section in Johannesburg, which now ranks him No. 1 in U19 in South 
Africa. 
 
SWIMMING 

PEARSON PRESTIGE GALA 
Our swimmers acquitted themselves very well at the recent Pearson Prestige Short 
Course Invitational Gala achieving numerous first and second places.   
 
SOUTH AFRICAN JUNIOR NATIONALS 
Jaden Delport, Ricky King, Cameron Casali, Adriaan Bouwer and Brandon 
Chapman must be congratulated on their selection to swim in the South African 
Junior Nationals in Durban. Adriaan was placed fourth in the 200m breaststroke, Jaden 
came fifth in the 100m butterfly, Cameron fifth in the 200m backstroke and Brandon 
seventh in the 100m butterfly. 
 
YOUTH NATIONALS 
Adriaan Bouwer and Jaden Delport have been selected to represent the NMBA 
Team at Youth Nationals which takes place during the holidays.   
 
LEVEL 2 AND 3 
Heinrich Vorster, Cole Craig, Jordan van der Berg, Ethan Harris and Josh 
Tucker swam in the recent Level 3 National Championships in Port Elizabeth.  Josh 
will also be going to the Life Saving Nationals in Camps Bay during the holidays.  
Deacon Kingman participated in the Level 2 National Championships. 
 
OPEN WATER SWIMMING 
Cole Craig, Ethan Harris, Adriaan Bouwer, Josh Tucker, Heinrich Vorster, 
Deacon Kingman and Brandon Chapman were selected to swim for Eastern 
Province at the Open Water National Championships and achieved great success. 
 
Our swimmers did exceptionally well and must be congratulated on bringing home 
numerous medals.  We wish them the best of luck in the swimming events that will 
take place in the holidays. 
 
WATERPOLO 

A successful first term was enjoyed by all. The Grey Thursday League was well 
contested, involving 10 of our teams as well as teams from other school such as 
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Pearson, Alex and Woodridge. The Alexander Road League was also well 
supported by the U14 and U15C and D sides. All teams involved in the respective 
leagues achieved pleasing results and represented the school well. 
 
Our U14A Team, coached by both Mr Cameron Mukheibir and Mr Nick Beswick, 
had a promising start to the Waterpolo season – unfortunately they went down to 
Selborne College in the final of the Jason Murray Tournament 5-4 in extra time. 
 
The U15A Team, coached by Mr Cameron Johnson, enjoyed all round success in 
the first term winning the final of The Shamrock Grey U15 Water Polo 
Tournament 5-2 against St Andrew’s as well as the Port Rex U15 Knockout 
Tournament 1-0 against Selborne College in the final.  
 
The 2nd Team experienced a very busy first term of Waterpolo being involved in 2 1st 
Team Tournaments, a 2nd team tournament as well as the Knysna Chukka Festival, 
where they achieved pleasing results. They were placed 7th out of 12 teams at the 
Port Rex Knockout Tournament, 11th out of 16 teams at Vides U18 Tournament 
and 3rd overall at the Pearson National 2nd Team Tournament. A solid set of 
results was produced at the Knysna Chukka Festival losing only one out of 7 games.  
 
Our 1st Team experienced an extremely successful first term of Waterpolo under the 
guidance of new coach, Mr Luke Crawford, and the captaincy of Rogan 
Scheepers.  
 
The term started off with a dominated performance at the Shamrock Grey High 
Waterpolo Quadrangular where the team achieved a clean sweep of victories 
against Paul Roos, St Andrew’s and Selborne College. 
 
A historical win at the ITEC Grey College U18 Waterpolo Tournament in 
Bloemfontein was next on the list of successes for the 1st Team as they played an 
exciting brand of Waterpolo to top their pool and later take the tournament with an 
impressive win over a favoured Clifton side 6 goals to 2.  Travis de Bruin was 
awarded Goalie of the tournament, Philip Weyer-Henderson, Back of the 
tournament and Mr Luke Crawford, Coach of the tournament. 
 
Next was the Vides U18 Waterpolo Tournament hosted by Selborne College. The 
team dominated the pool stages but unfortunately came second to Selborne in the 
final 11 goals to 4.  
 
The 1st Team ended the first term off strongly at the KES Waterpolo Tournament, 
which is debatably the toughest tournament in the country. The Firsts displayed their 
class and secured a clean sheet of victories in the pool stages. The play off stages 
proved more challenging, yet the first team still managed to place 4th in the 
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tournament and can be said to be 4th in the country. Aidan Baker and Rogan 
Scheepers were both selected into the tournament side. 
 

GREY MAN OF THE WEEK: 
 
Cole Craig: On Saturday 25 February, Cole swam and won the Spar River Double 
Mile (3.2km) open water swim.  The following day, he swam the Spar River Mile, and 
placed 5th.  His achievements have earned him a place in the National Open Water 
team.   
  
Dean Venter: At the Bloemfontein Squash Open on 24 to 25 February, Dean 
emerged victorious in the U14A category.  This achievement made him the number 1 
ranked U14 Squash player in the South Africa.   
 
Aidan Dugmore: At the Nelson Mandela Metro Athletics meeting on 25 February, 
Aidan won silver and gold.  He came 2nd in the 800m, and in the fastest time by a 
Grey Athlete this season, came 1st in the 5000m in the U19 category. 
   
Gerik Rautenbach: At the Nelson Mandela Metro Athletics meeting held on 25 
February, Gerrik achieved two gold medals.  He came 1st in the shotput and 1st in the 
Discus.  
 
Siviwe Zondani: At the Nelson Mandela Metro Athletics meeting held on 25 
February, Siviwe achieved two gold medals.   He came 1st in the 100m and 1st in the 
200m.   
 
Dylan Vimpany: At the Eastern Cape Air Rifle Open held at St Andrews on 25 
February, Dylan achieved a gold medal, with a score of 522 / 600.  This is an 
exceptional achievement considering he is still in the U16 category. 
   
Aiden Baker: Aidan was selected for the Tournament Side at the KES Water Polo 
festival. 
 
Travis de Bruin: Travis was selected for the Tournament Side at the ITEC Water 
Polo festival in Bloemfontein. 
 
Rogan Scheepers: Rogan was selected for the Tournament Side at the KES Water 
Polo festival. 
 
Philip Weyer-Henderson: Philip was selected for the Tournament Side at the ITEC 
Festival in Bloemfontein, and the VIDES Festival in East London. 
 
Jose Smith: For scoring 113 for the 1st XI against St Andrew’s. 
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Aidan Dugmore: For winning the senior category of the Interhouse Cross Country. 
 
Aidan Finlay: For winning the junior category of the Interhouse Cross Country. 
 
Robert Shellard: For his hauntingly beautiful solo performance on the Oboe of 
Astor Piazzolla’s slow tango, “Oblivion”, with the Symphonic Wind Band, at the 
Proms Concert. 
  
Arnold Coetzee: For being selected to represent the Eastern Cape Schools Team 
at shot put at the SA School Championships in Durban. 
 
Siviwe Zondani: For being selected to represent the Eastern Cape Schools Team 
for the 200m sprint at the SA School Championships in Durban. 
 
Chris Gottschalk and Anthony Lightening: For winning a double bronze at the 
SA Rowing Championships. 
 
Murray Schepers: For winning the SA Closed Squash tournament on 18 March in 
Johannesburg, and becoming the number 1 ranked U19 squash player in South Africa. 
This is an invite-only tournament whereby SA squash invite only the best players in 
the country to participate in. 
 
Dean Venter: For winning the U14 section of the SA Closed Squash. This is an invite-
only tournament whereby SA squash invite only the best players in the country to 
participate in. 
 
Troy van der Westhuysen, Connor Damin, Jared Hen-Boisen, Nathan 
Doster and Dillon Viljoen: For winning a Silver medal at the SA Rowing Champs.   

 
Aaron Westcott, Luke Wynford and Cody Posthumus: For being selected for 
the South African Indoor Hockey Team. 
 
Daniel Dickenson: For competing in the SASA League in Jeffrey’s Bay, and catching 
a 41cm “Zebra” - which is a new South African record for an U16. 
 
Cullen Posthumus: For bravely playing hockey against Woodridge after sustaining 
an injury which required stitches on Friday.  
 
André Nel: For his attitude and interaction with a young Grey Junior boy - proving 
himself to be an excellent example of a Grey Man. 
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TERM DATES 2018 – as approved by the Minister of Education 

 
Term 1 17 January – 28 March  
Term 2 10 April – 22 June 
Term 3 17 July – 28 September 
Term 4 9 October – 12 December  

Public/School holidays apart from term holidays:  

21 & 30 March; 2, 17, 27 & 30 April; 1 May; 16 June;  

9 & 10 August and 24 September.  

SCHOOL SHOP 

Please note that The School Shop will close at 12:00 on Friday, 31 March 2017 
and re-open at 09:30 on Monday, 18 April 2017.   
 

UNIFORMS   
 
We ask all parents to ensure that your son’s uniform is constantly in keeping with 
expectations at The Grey.  Uniforms should be regularly dry-cleaned or laundered; 
shoes (the regulation type) should be polished on a daily basis and hair should 
be of an acceptable length.  Sideburns and facial hair of any description will not 
be tolerated.  I know that we can count on parental support and co-operation 
in this regard. N.B.  Please note that all Grey men are to return to school on the 
first day of next term properly attired and with hair neatly cut. 
 
Thank you ALL for your continued support and commitment in maintaining the 
highest standards of discipline and excellence at The Grey. Enjoy the short 
break with family and friends, and everything of the best for the remainder of 2017. 
 
TRIA JUNCTA IN UNO 

With very best wishes 
 
 
 
NEIL R CRAWFORD 
Rector 
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Grey Boys’  High School 
Celebrating 161 Years of Excellence 

 

OLD GREYS’ REUNION 

Wednesday 24 May to Saturday 27 May 2017 
 

PROGRAMME OF EVENTS 
 

Wednesday 24 May 
12:00 Lunch in the Pavilion for the Class of 1957 

17:30 Class of 1977 Cocktail Party – Pavilion 
19:00 Robert Selley Memorial Concert – Feather Market Centre 
Tickets: 14:15 -16:00 Thursday 20 April 2017 at GREY HIGH RESTAURANT or 

thereafter phone Miss Lynn Thomson on 076 535 9265. 
 

Thursday 25 May 
07:30 Old Greys Golf Day: Port Elizabeth Golf Club – Bookings: 041 392 7625 

12:00 Lunch at The Rectory for the Class of 1967 
18:30 for 19:30 Old Greys’ Union Dinner – Memorial Quad 

Bookings: The Union Office 041 392 7625 
or e-mail ogu@greyhighschool.com 

 

Friday 26 May 
8:00 Breakfast in the Hostel: Old Grey Boarders only 

09:30 Assembly:  Attended only by 25-, 50- & 60-year Reunion Groups 
11:00 Grey Foundation Memorial Lecture: Grey Junior School 

preceded by tea at Dexter’s Den, Grey Junior 
12:00 Lunch at The Rectory for the Class of 1992 

15:00 Seniors Tea (over 60's) hosted by the Rector in the Pavilion 
16:00 Trooping the Colour 

19:00 1st XI Hockey vs Queen’s College on the Grey Astro 
 

Saturday 27 May 
Sports fixtures vs Queen’s College – All Day  

15:30 1st XV – Philip Field  
Reunion After-Party – Old Grey Club  

 

Sunday 28 May 
Sunday Lunch at the Old Grey Club – Bookings essential 041 373 8325 

 
All Old Greys, Parents & Queen’s College visitors are welcome to visit the Old Grey Club for 

lunch prior to and for refreshments after the 1st XV game. 

mailto:ogu@greyhighschool.com
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ROBERT SELLEY MEMORIAL CONCERT 

WEDNESDAY 24 MAY 2017 - FEATHERMARKET CENTRE 

 

 

 

Tickets: R100 each 
 

 PREFERENTIAL BOOKING FOR GREY HIGH SCHOOL MUSIC PARENTS: 

TUESDAY 18 APRIL 2017 at GREY HIGH RESTAURANT (14:15 – 16:00) 

 

 BOOKINGS OPEN TO THE PUBLIC: THURSDAY 20 APRIL 2017 at GREY HIGH 

RESTAURANT (14:15 – 16:00) (one afternoon only) 

 

 OR THEREAFTER PHONE MISS THOMSON on 076 535 9265.  
 

CASH OR CHEQUE PAYMENT ONLY (REGRET NO CARDS) 

 

BOOK YOUR SEATS EARLY - LIMITED NUMBER OF TICKETS! 
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Mr Norman Veitch (Old Grey of 

1931) just celebrated his 104th in January 

2017. This picture of Norman Veitch 

was taken in September 2014 when he 

was 101 years old. Now at 104 he is still 

alert but rather frail. Seen with him at the 

time are the Rector Neil Crawford and 

Bryan Knox then Old Greys' Union 

President. 
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